RECORD OF CABINET BUSINESS

MEETING HELD ON 26TH JUNE, 2001

	
	Agenda Item
	Business



	1.
	Record of Business

(Contact: K.A. Clare -

793 3009)
	AGREED:
THAT the record of the meeting held on 19th June, 2001 be approved.



	2.
	Eccles Community Action Plan

(Contact: C. Skinkis -

707 4769)
	Directors commented on the proposals contained in the Eccles Community Action Plan insofar as it affected their Directorate.

AGREED: 
THAT the comments of Directors (appended to these minutes) be noted.



	3.
	Lower Broughton Strategy - Consultants Final Report 

(Contact: H. Seaton -

925 1201)
	The Director of Housing Services submitted a report containing details of the consultants, (Taylor Young Urban Design) review of regeneration strategies for  the Lower Broughton area.

Stephen Gleave  of Taylor Young Urban Design and Simon Bedford of Jones Lang La Salle attended the meeting to present their conclusions and answer Members' questions.

AGREED:
(1) THAT the principles and broad vision for the area outlined in the Lower Broughton Regeneration Strategy as submitted by Taylor Young and Jones Lang La Salle be approved, subject to the re-design of the proposals to retain the existing community in Spike Island.


(2) THAT appropriate officers be authorised to:

· Redesign the proposals for Spike Island to both attract private sector investment and retain the existing community;

· Undertake further investigation of the impact of the proposed retail developments and consider the wider implications of the proposals on adjoining areas such as Higher Broughton;

· Enter discussions with the RDA and GO-NW about their commitment to potential funding packages to pump prime and gap fund the regeneration of the area;

· Develop proposals for the establishment of a Development Company to act as the vehicle for the delivery of the regeneration of the area;

· Prepare a Master Plan and Business Plan, and a programme of acquisitions to facilitate land assembly in the area.

            (3) THAT the revised proposals be reported back to Cabinet for approval prior to formal consultation with the Blackfriars and Broughton Community Committee

(THE DECISION IN (1) ABOVE IS FOR POLICY COMMITTEE APPROVAL).



	4.
	Children's Fund

(Contact: S. Ford -

793 3421)
	Councillor John Warmisham, Lead Member responsible for Youth, submitted a report containing details of the proposed submission by the Children and Young Persons Planning Forum to secure funding under the Government's Children's Fund to help tackle child poverty and issues around the social inclusion of children and young persons aged 5-13 years.

AGREED:
THAT the bid be approved for submission to the Department for Education and Skills.

(THIS DECISION IS FOR POLICY COMMITTEE APPROVAL).



	5.
	2001/02 Revenue Budget - Savings from Additional Income

(Contact: J. Spink - 

793 3230)
	Councillor Joe Murphy, Deputy Lead Member for Corporate Services, submitted a report indicating that there was a projected shortfall of £150K in achieving the 2001/02 revenue budget savings target of £300K from generating additional income across the directorates

AGREED:
(1)THAT the anticipated shortfall be noted; and that, each directorate bear a proportionate share of the shortfall from within their existing budget allocation, as identified in the report now submitted.

                    (2) THAT monthly revenue budget monitoring reports be submitted to Cabinet.

(THE DECISION IN (1) ABOVE IS FOR POLICY COMMITTEE APPROVAL).



	6.

7.
	Senior Management Structure 

(Contact: J. Willis -

793 3401)

Identification Cards
	Councillor Bill Hinds, Leader of the Council, submitted a joint report on proposed changes to the Senior Management Structure of the City Council in order to keep pace with changes in Directorate's organisational arrangements.

AGREED:
THAT the proposed changes to the  Senior Management Structure be approved with effect from 1st April, 2001.

(THIS DECISION IS FOR POLICY COMMITTEE APPROVAL).

AGREED: THAT the Director of Corporate Services submit a report at a future meeting, following consultation with the Greater Manchester Passenger Transport Executive on the question of having a single identification card.


http://comcapps01.salford.gov.uk/WebDB30/docs/FOLDER/SDM/CMS/CBTM/CBTM260601.DOC

